Queensland Government

Cabinet – September 2018
Reappointment of a Commissioner for Police Service Reviews
Minister for Police and Minister for Corrective Services

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Commissioners for Police Service Reviews are appointed under section 9.2A of the Police Service Administration Act 1990 (the Act).  They perform a review function in relation to police appointment, transfer and disciplinary decisions made under the Act.
2. In accordance with section 9.2A(5) of the Act, each appointment as a Review Commissioner is for the term, not longer than three years. The Act does not exclude reappointments.
3. Section 9.2A(6) of the Act allows for more than one person to hold office as a Review Commissioner at any time. Review Commissioners are appointed on a part-time basis. 
4. The Act further provides that a person may be reappointed as a Review Commissioner only if he or she is not an ‘ineligible person’ under the Crime and Corruption Act 2001.
5. Cabinet endorsed that Mr Patrick James Mullins be recommended to the Governor in Council for reappointment as a part-time Commissioner for Police Service Reviews for a term of three years commencing on 5 October 2018.
6. Attachments
· Nil.
